BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON JUNE 9TH 2011
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  No Police or residents attended the meeting. 
           DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  None.
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Bradford, Flockton, Wright, Tatman, Frankland, Powell and Bosomworth.
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Manojlovic.
6375   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MAY 12TH  2011.
These were approved.
6376   DEATH OF EX-CHAIRMAN OF BARDSEY PARISH COUNCIL The Chairman 
reported on the sad and sudden death of Charles Hickson, who had been Chairman
of Bardsey PC for 13 years.

6377   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Hetchell Woods.  On one occasion a group of youngsters had camped overnight, leaving no mess in the morning when they left. Council agreed that they must adhere to the “No Camping” regulation. The Police had been informed on another occasion of cannabis plants found at the entrance.
2.Callister Hall Steps.  Information about ownership is still being pursued. (Action JG)  
3.Grit Bins.  These have not yet been supplied, although the Council has paid for them Highways said that there was a shortage of these supplementary blue bins at present. They would be delivered when resources permitted. The Clerk was to inquire when this was likely to be. (Action JG) 
4. Path from Congreves to Park Field. The Chairman reported having discussed a path/fence with Pauline and Derek Hills. They estimated the cost for fencing and preparing a 2m wide path to be between £4k and £5k. Cllrs stressed that it was first essential to obtain the written agreement of Nick Pritchard of Bramham Park to a permissive path. Some trees would need removing. Stepping stones over the beck might be considered but could be a public liability if accidents occurred. A suggestion was made that waymarking would be considerably cheaper than fencing, but again the approval of Mr Pritchard would be required. (Action ES)
5. Highways Update-Letter to Mill Lane residents re Parking., Japanese Knotweed.  Cllr Tatman drafted a third letter to residents requesting that, so far as possible, residents should park on their driveways, to avoid congestion on this fairly narrow road. 
It was agreed to ask Steve Parry to check on the surface of Mill Lane before winter as it already appears to be breaking up. (Action JG)
Cllr Frankland reported that a blog on the website had identified Japanese knotweed growing on the A58 in Bardsey. The Clerk had reported this to Highways. 
6. Areas of Special Responsibility for Cllrs. The Clerk had e mailed a list to Cllrs between meetings:-                                                                                                                                 . Cllr Frankland agreed to join the Planning team.
Cllr Bosomworth agreed to replace Cllr Bradford as a Sports Club representative.

Cllr Powell agreed to help on the Fest Committee. 
7. Marker Post on Cornmill Ginnel. John Wright, Council’s representative on Wetherby Crime Prevention Panel, had asked the Police on behalf of the Council for their advice on the matter. The Police had suggested that the post does serve as a crime deterrent and should therefore be retained. Cllrs were divided in their opinions on this. They agreed to ask Highways whether it would be possible to narrow the road by use of 2 inverted U’s, to act as side barriers to prevent cars using the ginnel. It was also agreed to ask Highways to arrange for the overgrowth to be cut back. (Action JG)
8. Security Arrangements concerning Bardsey Sports Club/ Car Park/ Playground.  The Chairman and Cllr Tatman had met with Norman Overfield between meetings to discuss lighting quotations. The cheapest would cost approx. £5k.If a Planning Application was required, this would be an additional cost. It was suggested that the cost  would be split between BPC and BSC. The Council voted in favour of the 50/50 split in costs, to include the Planning Application, if this was found to be required. The Clerk had been asked to consult Cllr Rachael Procter about the possibility of obtaining a grant. (Action JG)
9. Subsidence of road on either side of Kisdorf Bridge. Cllr Frankland had examined the bridge and reported that in his opinion it appeared to be differential settlement. He considered that it should be checked by Highways. This was agreed . (Action JG)
10. New Noticeboard to be shared with Bardsey Sports Club in vicinity of Playground. The Clerk had obtained a  brochure for the consideration of Cllrs/ BSC. It had been agreed that the cost would be shared between the 2 organisations. The brochure is to be sent to BSC for their views. (Action JG)
11. Saplings opposite Ghyll Cottage, Church Lane. The Chairman agreed to check on this. (Action ES)
12. Problem of Subsidence at Village Hall. Cllr Bradford reported that a large crack has appeared at the back of the kitchen, revealing that the foundations had not been sufficiently deep. Costs are still being looked into. Cllr Frankland and Mr Powell, another Engineer, will also look into this. (Action JB, IF)
13. Hedge on Keswick Lane obscuring view for motorists. Pauline Hills had advised that it was too early in the season to cut the hedge as it was still the nesting season. However,  LCC were to be asked to reduce the height and take the hedge back. (Action GW). Measures to slow down motorists were discussed- road markings and a traffic sign indicating a school crossing . After some discussion and voting, it was finally agreed to request both courses of action. (Action GW).
14. New Cllr Contact List.  The Chairman had updated and circulated the list. 
6378   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  and Official Opening of Table Tennis Facility. Brian Clink of Park Lane Homes, who has donated the Table Tennis table, had been anxious to hold an official opening at the start of the last Bank Holiday , but this had not been convenient for Cllrs and would have been too short notice to advertise. It had been agreed instead that the children should be allowed to make use of this new facility and an official opening will be arranged later.(Action ES). Mr Clink has designed a suitable flyer to advertise the new facility .It was agreed that the Council would pay for the refreshments at the Opening.  
Mark Hullah had informed the Clerk of a tree looking unsafe in Park Field. Cllr Bradford agreed to meet him to check on the tree concerned .(Action JB)
2 .Willan’s Wood. There was nothing to report. 
3. Playground. and Ascot Path Cllr Wright reported that 2 trees were growing very close together (approx. 1.9m apart)  at the far end of Ascot – the cherry planted in memory of Mike Palmer-Jones and a silver birch(replacement for the one planted by LCC ,but which then snapped. After some discussion, it was agreed to take no action for the time being.                                                                                                       There are 2 further problems on the Ascot path – some of the vegetation has perished, and there is a hole in the fencing along the Ascot entrance. It was agreed to check on whose responsibility this was. (Action JG)
4. Web Site . Cllr Frankland had discussed this with Gill Lobley ,but reported  continued concerns:
· Is there a filter to remove any offensive blog?  Cllrs advised contacting Jason Cook 
· Who is in charge of compiling the list of e mail addresses – again advised to contact Jason. 

· The Cllr photographs need updating. It was agreed that Cllr Frankland would take photographs of new Cllrs at the next meeting. 

· There seemed to be a large element of sport on the web site – not all of it connected with the village .Advised to contact Norman Overfield.
(Action IF on all above)
5.School and Community Links.- Diamond Jubilee Celebration. Cllr Wright was authorised to buy 2 prizes of £15 each, (probably book tokens) for prize winners in the Parish Council quiz.    
6379   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/ 11/ 02059 – Change of use of field to form ménage and erection of stables – Land between Tarn Lane and Brandon Crescent. (No objection).
(b) P/11/ 02171 – Carissholme, Margaret Avenue – Exts. – (To be considered. ) (Action GT, IF, LF). 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/11/01371 – Stonethwaite, Scarsdale Ridge – Cons. 
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) Appeal against non-determination re Out. App. for 1 det. house 16A Church Lane. 
6380   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Zurich Insurance  (Retro)            £1,038.40 
(b) Deepblue Digital – Web Hosting.     210.00 
(c) Local Council Review Subs.              15.50

(d) AWM – Waste Collection                   63.90

(e) GGS – Maintenance                     1,070.00

It was agreed to pay the bills listed above. The Clerk explained about the change from Aon/Allianz to Zurich Insurance. She had, with Council approval, agreed to a 5 year deal. 
The premium required from Aon had been £1,619.07 – a saving of £580.67.

2. Annual Statement of Accounts for Audit Purposes. The Internal Auditor had approved and signed the accounts. The Council then went through the Statement of Governance and agreed that they had fulfilled all its requirements. The Chairman and Clerk signed the appropriate sections of the Annual Audit return.
3. PAYE Arrangements The Clerk reported that the Internal Auditor had suggested that the Clerk’s quarterly pay due in July should be paid gross as usual as the tax code had not yet been determined. It would then require adjusting for the October payment. 
6381   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1.Letter from Metro re Bus Service 923 Otley – Wetherby- Tadcaster.  Metro wrote that this service was now under review and changes may have to be made to its operation. Tenders are to be invited from bus operators. Two sections of the route are not well used, one of these being the Congreve Estate. This section is therefore likely to be removed from the route. Other changes may also be made.  After some discussion, it was agreed to write strongly supporting retention of the 923 service but agreeing that to keep it economic, peak time service might have to be withdrawn and underused parts of the area, such as the Congreve Estate, might have to be withdrawn from the route. (Action JG)
2.Letter from Wetherby Town Council re Sponsorship of Community Police Vehicle. Wetherby Town Council wrote that for 8 years they have sponsored the cost of the lease hire of this vehicle but as the cost involved is escalating, they are asking all Parish Councils in the area to make a contribution of 5p per resident on the electoral roll, commencing in the 2012/2013 financial year. Council agreed to consider this and to seek the views of other villages at the Harewood and Wetherby Forum meeting. (Action LF).
3. Discussion on Bardsey Fest 2012. Some ideas have been put forward and an attempt to involve more younger people should be made. 
4. Literature from NHS Leeds re Closure of Commuter Walk in Centre in Leeds.  This was noted. 
6382   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA. 
1. Encroachment A villager had suggested that Mr and Mrs Shaw had placed some stones at the side of the grass in front of their property and this might be an indication of an intention to take it into their ownership. Cllrs thought this unlikely. The stones were, they considered, simply placed at the front of the grass to prevent parking. The Chairman agreed to check with Mr and Mrs Shaw. (Action ES).This led on to discussion of Parish Council/LCC owned land in the village. It would be most useful if a map demarcating this division of ownership could be produced, as some Cllrs considered had once been done in the past. 
2. Use of Sportsfield Cllr Powell reported that she had been approached by a parent of a boy refused permission to play on the sportsfield. Council advised that this was not within their remit and should be referred to BSC. 
3. YLCA Password. The Clerk was asked to check on this.(Action JG)

4. Council Evening Cllr Bosomworth asked whether this had to be a Thursday. The Chairman said he would look into the possibility of changing it but any change would need to be acceptable to all other Cllrs and the Clerk. 
5. Trough adjacent to Willan’s Wood. It has been suggested that this has dried up and been blocked since January despite being fed by a spring in the wood. Council considered that it required digging out.  

6. Flower Tubs in Village Cllr Flockton reported that she and Carol Carter had planted all the tubs.
7. TPO’s Cllr Wright said that she intends to ask Mr Lapish for a list/map of these. 

8. Wooden gate adjacent to Wearmouth’s old shop  Cllr Flockton queried whether the owner of the derelict shop had the right to put a gate across a public footpath. Cllr Tatman said that this was permissible so long as access to the path was not impeded. Cllr Flockton said she would investigate further. (Action LF).
9. Fencing on land opposite Ascot, adjacent to Bankfield There was a query about the right to fence this. Cllrs remembered that the action had been permitted some years ago when residents had bought the land. 
10. Steps in small ginnel between Second Avenue and Congreve Approach Cllr Wright reported that the gas contractors had damaged these in the course of their work. It was agreed that the Clerk should approach the company to repair the steps and to inquire           

           whether  they have abandoned the old gas sub station. She was also to ask  Mark 
           Hullah to sweep the ginnel. 
11. Wood Lane The Clerk was asked to remind LCC that it was necessary to cut back the vegetation still further at the sides of the road to provide adequate room for the passage of large farm vehicles and to uncover the grates. 

12. Date of next meeting The Clerk reminded Cllrs that this has been changed to July 21st. 

Signed:

Date: 
BPC June 11 Mins.  
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